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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 13th MARCH 2006
QUESTION NO. 32
Question:
Councillor G. O’Connell

“To ask the Manager to explain the current policy and system whereby residents/householders can apply for an exemption or waiver for local waste management service charges (bin charges) and to include in his report when the system was last reviewed and if it is designed to take into account the fact that some of those residents who may require such a waiver may be sensitive re their circumstances e.g. have a small emergency fund set aside; experience difficulties due to literacy levels; etc.?”
Reply:
The Council has a duty in the interests of fairness to those who pay their Waste Management charges, to review its Waiver Scheme from time to time.

An examination of the Waste Management Waiver Scheme was commenced in July 2005. This was the first such examination of the Scheme since the introduction of the bin tagging system in 2004. A questionnaire was issued in July 2005 to approximately 15,700 householders who were in receipt of a waiver at that time. The letter attached to the questionnaire stated that if the questionnaire was not returned fully completed before the 31st December 2005, they would no longer be considered qualified for the Scheme.

Arising from this process those who were not approved for a waiver for 2006 included the following;

· Householders who did not return the questionnaire.

· Householders who indicated that a member of the household was paying income tax.

· Householders who did not fully complete the questionnaire.

If a householder has some  savings, this will not affect his/her eligibility for a waiver unless the interest income is such that it brings the householder’s income into the Income Tax system.

The amount of detail required to be completed on the application form has been kept to the minimum. If any householder has difficultly completing an application or questionnaire, Council staff are always willing to provide assistance.  

The Council is currently processing the remainder of the 2006 waiver applications and waiver packs will issue shortly to those who qualify.

Every effort is being made to ensure that those who qualify for a waiver receive their waiver packs as soon as possible.
